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MIS51ION STATEMENT

Our Catholic parish family is united by
God's love and our belief in the Gospel
of Jesus Christ. We live and share our
faith in our daily actions as a parish, as
a school and as individuals.

EUCHARISTIC LITURGY SCHEDULE

Saturday Vigil
4:00 PM

Sunday
7:30 AM & 9:30 AM

Monday through Friday
8:00 AM

First Fridays (only)
Mass: 2:.00 AM
Holy Hour & Benediction: 7:00 PM

Eucharistic Adoration
Every Friday after Mass until 8:00 PM

Last Sunday (only)
Mass: 6:00 PM

Reconciliation
Saturday 3:00-3:30 PM or by appointment

&

Rev. Robert Wiseman, ¢.s.c.—Pastor
Rev. Hugh Cleary, c.s.c—Parochial Vicar

CONGREGATION OF

HOLY CROSS

EDUCATION = PARKISH * MLSSTLIFN

PARISH CENTER MAIN OFFICE HOURS
Monday through Friday
8:30 AM-Noon & 1:00-4:30 PM
emall: benncath@comcast.net
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Brothers have offered continuous service for
over 60 years to the Diocese of Burlington
and the Bennington area

238 MAIN STREET, BENNINGTON, VT 05201 = 802.442.3141 = WWW.SACREDHEARTSAINTFRANCIS.ORG




SACRED HEART ST FRANCIS DE SALES

FOR THE WEEK

And Liturgical Celebrations for
August 29—September 6, 2020
(Numbers next to a name indicate Anniversary of death)

Sat./Sun., Aug. 29/30  Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time

4:00 p.m. ¥ Alice Morrissey Harwood - Mary Morrissey
+ Margaret (2") & Richard (17™) Martin, and
Andrea Allard Powers (1%) - Rita & Family
Fran O’Neill (Living) - Tom & Mary Flood
7:30a.m. * Raymond Vivaldi - Dennis & Jo-Anne Amadon
9:30a.m.  *Lila Hendery - Anne & Andy Anderson

t Merle Johnson (8") - Wife, Mary
t Kathleen Haynes (5™) - Mary Johnson

Monday, Aug. 31 Weekday
8:00 a.m.  tDeceased Members of the Racicot Family - Mary

Tuesday, Sept. 1 Weekday
8:00a.m. T Annette Poblocki - Husband, Bob

Wednesday, Sept. 2  Weekday
8:00 a.m.  *Rick Burgess (6™) - His Family

Thursday, Sept. 3
8:00 a.m.

Saint Gregory the Great
+ Chriss Lanigan - Carol, Anthony & Maria

Friday, Sept. 4 Weekday

8:00a.m. * Martha Wood Finnigan - BCHS Class of 1960
Sat./Sun., Sept. 5/6 Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time

4:00 p.m. T Loretta Amadon - Gerald & Family

T Clifford E. Abbott - The Family

+ Marijo Russell O’Grady

- Husband, Mark & Son, James

7:30a.m.  * Fran O’Neill (Living) - Parish Life Committee
9:30a.m. T Anthony Napolitano - The Lindsey Family

+ Mary Hamilton - Carol, Anthony & Maria

"Whoever wishes to come after me must
deny himself, take up his cross, and
& follow me. For whoever wishes to save
1 his life will lose it, but whoever loses his
il [l life for my sake will find it. What profit
* would there be for one to gain the whole
world and forfeit his life? Or what can one give in exchange for
his life?" - Mt 16:24b-26

Sunday Summary
Jeremiah 20:7-9 Jeremiah feels duped by the God whom he
loves and serves.
Psalm 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 In time of suffering we look to God for
help.
Romans 12:1-2 Paul urges us to be a living sacrifice to God in a
secular age.
Matthew 16:21-27 Peter refuses to accept the prediction that
God’s plan includes suffering and death.

Note From The Fastor \ f
Dear Parishioners of Sacred Heart Saint Francis de Sales Pa'ﬁST?

We want to express our heart-felt gratitude to all of you for
your love and commitment to the parish. These pandemic
months have been nerve-wracking and difficult for everyone. It
has been a chaotic and stressful time. In order to keep the
COVID-19 virus from spreading, all the routine demands and
pleasures of daily life have been curtailed and disrupted. We
have not even been able to gather as a community for the cele-
bration of the Eucharist.

Through it all you have not forgotten the financial needs of
the parish. Many of you have mailed in your envelopes or
dropped off your generous contributions or contributed elec-
tronically through our parish website. You have been extraordi-
nary in maintaining your stewardship of the Parish.

We are aware of the financial strain everyone is experiencing
in these complex times which makes your generosity even more
outstanding. Thank you for your goodness and for the inspiration
you have given us. We are blessed to be serving here at the par-
ish.

Please know of our prayers for you and deep appreciation.

Sincerely in the Lord,
Fr. Bob and Fr. Hugh

Note from Msgr. McDermott

In consideration of Governor Scott’s August 1% order requiring
facial coverings/masks for indoor public gatherings and outside
gatherings, Bishop Coyne is directing all parishioners to wear
facial coverings/masks when entering and leaving church build-
ings, including for the celebration of Holy Mass.

This directive will remain in effect until the Governor’s order
is modified or rescinded, or the Bishop updates our liturgical
norms and protocols.

Readings for the week of August 30, 2020

Sunday: Jer 20:7-9/Ps 63:2, 3-4, 5-6, 8-9 [2b]/Rom 12:1-
2/Mt 16:21-27

Monday: 1 Cor 2:1-5/Ps 119:97, 98, 99, 100, 101, 102
[97]/Lk 4:16-30

Tuesday: 1 Cor 2:10b-16/Ps 145:8-9, 10-11, 12-13ab,
13cd-14 [17]/Lk 4:31-37

Wednesday: 1 Cor 3:1-9/Ps 33:12-13, 14-15, 20-21 [12]/Lk
4:38-44

Thursday: 1 Cor 3:18-23/Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6 [1]/Lk 5:1-11

Friday: 1 Cor 4:1-5/Ps 37:3-4, 5-6, 27-28, 39-40 [39a]/
Lk 5:33-39

Saturday: 1 Cor 4:6b-15/Ps 145:17-18, 19-20, 21 [18]/Lk 6:1-5

Next Sunday: Ez 33:7-9/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 [8]/Rom 13:8-10/

Mt 18:15-20
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Faith Formation Program

“Growing In Faith Together”

For more information contact the
parish office at 442-3141 or 1kathy.murphy@gmail.com

You are invited to join us on Facebook —
SHSF Faith Formation

Seeking families interested in our
Faith Formation opportunities

Our plans are to hold in-person classes with safety protocols
and social distancing measures in place. In addition, we under-
stand and will work with families who have concerns about in-
person classes. We are developing a plan that will be fluid, based
on guidelines from the state and Diocese.

Sacred Heart St. Francis is committed to enhancing the family
domestic church through our programs:

¢ Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) (3 — 6 year olds

Faith Formation (Grades 1 thru 6)

Sacramental preparation for First Eucharist (grade 2)
Confirmation (grades 7 & 8)

Post-Confirmation programs

* & o o

The Diocese of Burlington has directed us to lower the age of
Confirmation and this year will be confirming students in 7th and
8th grades. The Confirmation program is a collaborative effort
between Sacred Heart St. Francis de Sales School, SHSF Church
and St. John the Baptist Church. This is a one-year program with
the goal of Confirmation in April or May of 2021.

Please contact us for more information and look for more
details in the coming weeks. We keep your family in our prayers
and look forward to helping your family grow deeper in your
faith.

Kathy Murphy
1lkathy.murphy@gmail

and Mary Drew
maryedrewl@gmail.coml.com
802-442-3141

TRAPPED BY TIME
TUESDAY, SEPT. 1
7:30-8:15PM

Parent Café

Virtual Discussion Series
For Catholic Parents WHAT PRAYER LIFE?
TUESDAY, SEPT. 15

7:30-8:15PM

Join other Catholic parents
in Vermont for these
virtual discussions about

LIFE IS A BALANCING ACT!
TUESDAY, SEPT. 29
7:30 - 8:15 PM

. YOUR HABITS—THE GOOD,
THE BAD, AND THE UGLY!
TUESDAY, OCT. 13
7:30-8:15PM

i www.vermontcatholic.org'j\ts/pjﬂiafe
.

The School of
Sacred Heart
St. Francis de Sales
307 School Street
Bennington, VT 05201

AL

Catholic Schools

Leom. Sarre. Load. Seccesd.

Mr. David Estes, Principal

Providing excellence in academics and a deepening faith in God
and Gospel Values in an environment that is caring, challenging,
and respectful, striving to develop in every student the habits of
thinking critically and acting responsibly in daily life.

back to

school

From The Principal’s Desk

We welcome back all the families whose children enrolled in
our school last year and extend a sincere welcome to all whose
children are just entering our school community. We are begin-
ning a school year like no other. Facing these new challenges is a
shared responsibility keeping in mind that we are called to build
Christian values and educational skills in the children God has
placed in our care.

The unique partnership developed between parents and
school staff has been a fundamental reason for the success of
our school program. If we want to make this year work, we have
to find peace and understanding. We appreciate your ideas and
your cooperation in helping us move forward. As role models for
our children, we are far more important than we may have
realized.

We adults are “on stage” much of the time, and the way we
respond to a situation certainly affects our children. This has
intensified greatly these past few months. How do we react in
dealing with our anxieties and cautiousness? What do we do or
say when we are worried or upset? Do we remain calm in the
midst of frustration? Does our language when we talk to or
about others reflect the love Christ expects of us?

We must be positive role models for other children as well as
our own. Please talk to them and reassure them. Reach out to
your child’s teacher or call the school office if you have questions
or concerns. We are here to help. You are vital members of our
school community and we thank you for your patience and
understanding. We will get through this together. It’s a challenge
that has God walking with us every step of the way. Stay strong
and stay healthy.

WELCOME TO THESE NEW STUDENTS
AND THEIR FAMILIES!
mma Dwyer, Hunter Mclenithan, Valerie Mousseau,
aiser Mousseau, Jackson Starr, Aoi Takano, Kaede Takano, and
EAdrianna Dupuis

A m
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Please remember the sick, including ~

Fran O’Neill, Bob Hannon, Marie Parker Mayer, Don Place, Cathy
Place, Elaine Letourneau, Janet Sausville, Tina Harrington, A..
Morton, Eden Jeannine Beckwith, Cindy Levitte, Christopher
Rubino, Lena Reap, Dolores Pruden, Ruth Emaish, Matthew
Rubino, Abigail Grace Lamar, Wilfred LaBonte, Therese Long,
Gloria VanDerzee, Adrianna Dewey, Kenneth Swierad, Kathy
Keenan, and this week we remember the residents of Brookdale
Fillmore Pond.

Fr. Vincent Coppola
We received a request from Fr. Vincent’s mother last week-
end asking for prayers for Fr. Vincent. Fr. Vincent has been in and
out of the hospital several times this summer with complications
from Crohn’s disease. Currently he is in serious condition at the
University of Pennsylvania Hospital in Philadelphia.
If you would like to send him a card, we suggest sending it to:
Rev. Vincent Coppola, CSC
St. Pio of Pietrelcina
103 Washington Avenue
Lavallette, NJ 08735-2351

Praying for Peace

On Saturday, August 15, 35 parishioners from Sacred Heart
Saint Francis de Sales and Saint John the Baptist gathered in
front of the Parish Center to say the Rosary and pray for peace
in our country and God’s blessings on the upcoming election.
Saturday marked the beginning of a “54 Day Rosary
Novena” (August 15 - October 7).

Noella Boisvert writes— Thank you for your presence at the
Rosary for Peace. We need encouragement from the community
to fight in this difficult time. Rosary for Peace in our heart and in
the world. For the immediate triumph of the Immaculate Heart
of Mary. | hope you will join us for the next Rosary Rally on
October 10, at noon.

For more information, calendars, etc. go to:
https://queenofpeacemedia.com/fifty-four-day-novena

Gospel Reflection

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time
Secular pursuits only bring a temporary amount of satisfaction
and fulfillment. As much as we may think that achieving worldly
success, economic security, personal well-being, and self-
fulfillment are worthy goals to obtain, they all are dependent on
external variables and can lead to emptiness. We are trained to
be very pragmatic and productive. Unless we are able to check
off all of the boxes or comply with specific measurable
requirements, our value and worth becomes questionable.
Corporations, educational institutions, systems, structures, and
secular ideology rarely consider deeper, more spiritual, and

human contributions a person can and needs to make.

To the secular mind, the wisdom and ideals of the Gospel are
making less and less sense. Consider for a moment this question:
“What profit would there be for one to gain the whole world and
forfeit his life?” While Jesus is asking this very challenging
question to people who are considering his message, many in
our world are in a quite different place. Whether we realize it,
many folks are asking a much different question. Why would you
not want to gain the whole world and secure your life? If you
look at where a lot of folks are investing their time, energy, and
resources, it becomes obvious where current priorities rest.

Modern day comforts and possibilities are backing us out of
our relationship with God. The fire burning in every human heart
is trying to find its satisfaction in the things that humans have
created and not God. Being altruistic and offering compassion for
those most in need becomes a political responsibility or
responsible gesture. We realize that our hearts need to be
centered on something and someone who calls us out of
ourselves, but we struggle and battle with naming the source of
that call. God places the desire to seek, find, and love Him in the
core of every soul. We are not abandoned and left to fend for
ourselves. But we can easily get confused. We know that when
we extend ourselves to another self-sacrificially, we are doing
what is just and right. We know that we can work through suffer-
ing and loss and come out better and more whole on the other
side.

Our minds need to be renewed so that they can begin to
understand that there is much more to who we are, and that
faith plays a pivotal role in achieving our true and everlasting
goals. It is when we see that it is only faith that can bring us to
this heightened awareness of ourselves and God that it will begin
to make sense. Then, we can put things in proper perspective
and consider being a disciple.

The Second Collection this weekend is for
Catholic University.

The Second Collection next weekend is for
The School of Sacred Heart St. Francis de Sales.

We thank you for your generosity!




THE TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Reprinted from “The Inland See” for the Diocese of Burlington
August 29—28, 2020

We ask for your prayers
As the

CAMPAIGN LAUNCHES

The Christ Our Hope: Building a Vibrant Church campaign has
officially kicked-off. This is a historic, first-ever statewide cam-
paign for our Catholic community during extraordinary times.
Based on the results of the recent Diocesan Synod and years of
planning, this campaign is parish-centered and rooted in the
works of Christ: “And he went about all Galilee, teaching in their
synagogues and preaching the gospel of the kingdom and healing
every disease and every infirmity among the people” (Mt. 4:23).

The Christ Our Hope: Building a Vibrant Church campaign will
move our Church forward by supporting preaching in our parish-
es, strengthening our teaching ministries and expanding our
healing ministries for those in need.

¢ 60% of your donations will directly support parish initiatives.

¢ 20% of funds will support an emergency assistance endow-
ment to benefit emergency aid to those in financial crisis
through Vermont Catholic Charities.

¢ 20% of funds will support a faith formation endowment for
statewide initiatives, such as Catholic schools, youth and lay
ministry and religious education.

These are challenging times for everyone, and many parishes
have seen a downturn in support while the number of requests
for emergency aid have increased and so many in our
community are seeking the healing words of Christ. We cannot
give up on the future of our parishes and ministries serving the
faith community.

This week every household will receive a packet of informa-
tion about the campaign and be invited to consider making a
sacrificial gift over a three-year period to support their parish
initiatives and statewide ministries above and beyond their usual
offertory and Bishop’s Annual Appeal contribution. This is an
invitation not an expectation. We understand some will not be
able to contribute to this campaign, but for those that are able,
we need your help.

We ask that everyone pray the campaign prayer for the suc-
cess of this campaign and support his or her local pastor and
campaign volunteers in their efforts.

Please visit the campaign website to watch the campaign vid-
eo and review other information about how this campaign will
set us up for a vibrant future at christourhopevt.org or register
for one of Bishop Christopher Coyne’s virtual Christ Our Hope
chats at christourhopevt.org/events on Aug. 31 or Sept. 1 at 7
p.m. or Sept. 9 at 3 p.m.

“But those who hope in the Lord will renew their strength.
They will soar on wings like eagles; they will run and not grow
weary, they will walk and not be faint.” (Isaiah 40:30)

Ellen Kane, Executive Director,
Development and Communications

Baptism!

Congratulations are in order for James Peyton Dee, son of
Alex and Melissa Dee, who was baptized into the Catholic faith
on August 22. Alex Dee is working for Holy Cross Family
Ministries which is why the other priests were there.

Pictured above in the front row (I to r) are Great Grandmother
Dolores Stewart, James, Melissa and Alex. In the back row (I tor)
are Father Jilson Tom, CSC, Associate Chaplain at Holy Cross
Family Ministries, Father Hugh, Father Willy Raymond, CSC, Pres-
ident of Holy Cross Family Ministries, and Father Bob.

Congratulations to the Dee Family!

N

Az KNIGHTS
¥/ OF COLUMBUS'

What it Means to be a Knight

We are Catholic men who lead, serve, protect and defend. We
share a desire to be better husbands, fathers, sons, neighbors
and role models and to put charity and community first.

Our local council 307 helps support our churches, our school
and our community through donations of time, talent and
treasures of its membership.

During these difficult times with the pandemic, we are unable
to hold our normal in person membership drives. We are always
here to welcome new members to the Knights of Columbus and
our council. For the remainder of August there will be free online
membership using the promo code MCGIVNEY2020. For the rest
of this month, every man who joins online at kofc.org/joinus will
pay SO0 first-year dues by entering the promo code
MCGIVNEY2020.

Please contact Michael Daly Grand Knight with any questions
at Michaelkofcvt@comcast.net or call 802-447-1892.



THE TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

HIS Pantry

“Seeing Christ in the hungry”

Phone Number: 442-1720

hispantryshsf@gmail.com

HIS Pantry at SHSF
(Facebook link)

Wednesdays 1:00 - 3:30 pm
Fridays 10:00 am - 11:30 am

HIS Pantry is a volunteer-run parish ministry which assists
those in need of food in our local community. Due to the COVID-
19 pandemic, the pantry food distribution is now being done
outside, under tents in the parking lot. Now, more than ever, we
need your support to help those struggling with food insecurities
in our area. Here are some ways you can help:

Volunteering: We are in need of a few more volunteers during
this difficult pandemic period! Here are some of the areas where
we especially need help:

* Outdoor setup crew: set up tents, tables & coolers outside
on Wednesdays, 11 am - noon and/or Fridays, 9-10
am. Need to be able to lift at least 20 pounds.

* QOutdoor guest assistance: help out guests select food
offerings (masked and socially distanced), Wednesdays 1-
4pm and/or Fridays 10am - noon.

*  Guest sign-in and/or indoor food prep & packaging: Wednes-
days Noon-4pm and/or Fridays 9am - noon

*  People that can pick up fresh produce at local farm markets
during the summer & fall months (once/twice per month,
time slots flexible)

If you would like to become a volunteer at HIS Pantry or give
us an additional hand in one of the areas listed above, please
email hispantryshsf@gmail.com or call 802-823-0195.

Donations:

*  @roceries: rice, spaghetti, pasta sauce, canned vegetables,
canned fruit, canned beans, shelf stable juices, tuna, canned
chicken, mac & cheese, peanut butter

*  Personal hygiene items: bars of soap, deodorant, shampoo,
toilet paper, toothbrushes, toothpaste, feminine products

*  PPE: face masks, hand sanitizers, Lysol spray

*  Financial support: cash donations, VISA or store gift cards
(can bring to the parish office or place in the collection bas-
ket in an envelope marked for HIS Pantry). Note that these
gift cards are used solely by pantry volunteers to purchase
needed foods as we run low. Thank you for your generosity!

Special Note:

His Pantry would like to gratefully thank all the individuals and
organizations that are so kindly giving of their time, food, gift
cards and monetary donations to help feed the needy in our com-
munity. Your continued generosity during this difficult time is
truly making a difference in the lives of so many! Our sincere
blessings and wishes for good health to all.
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Job Opening at the School of SHSF

The School of Sacred Heart St. Francis de Sales is looking for a
reliable individual to be an evening custodian. Duties include, but
are not limited to, vacuuming, mopping, general cleaning and
trash removal from classrooms after classes are dismissed.
Hours are from 4:00 to 8:00 p.m. (start time is flexible) and pay is
$13-515 per hour. The ideal candidate has a valid driver’s license
and is a motivated self starter who can work independently. If
interested please contact Mrs. Hendery at 442-2446.

Interfaith Dinner Thank You

“Every Sunday the neighbors who come for suppers express
their deep gratitude for you and your work to make tasty,
generous, and nutritious meals. There is a growing wellspring of
gratitude.

Two weeks ago when | came home from leaving food at the
homeless shelter | found five thank you notes for you and me. |
wanted you to see them.

One Sunday when | arrived at the shelter they had only some
yogurt for guests. So your food was especially appreciated.

Your generous efforts make a BIG difference!”

Marsh Hudson Knapp
Coordinator for Second Congregational Church

SHSF provides meals the first Sunday of every month for the
community dinner which is distributed from the Second
Congregational Church on Hillside Street. New protocols have
been put in place to insure everyone’s health and safety. If you
(or a group) would like to help provide a dinner please call the
parish office at 442-3141. Thank you.




